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BACKGROUND INFORMATION 

Instructional technology has become an integral part of the State University System (SUS) learning environment.  Each year, a greater number of courses are delivered all, or in part, through technologies that do not require classroom attendance.  These courses typically are categorized as Web-assisted, hybrid, and fully online instruction (a.k.a. distance education).  Data collected for the 2008-2009 academic year indicate that 1,224,995 fundable credit hours were earned through distance education, and another 651,658.5 were identified as being earned through technology-mediated instruction (Web-assisted and hybrid courses).  In the same academic year, 168,673 SUS students enrolled in at least one distance education course, and, of that number, 24,048 students took all of their courses through distance education.  These numbers did not include enrollments in college credit courses and degree programs that were offered through continuing education on a cost-recovery basis.
Radical change in the distribution of numbers related to E-Learning is expected for the 2009-2010 academic year as a result of the 2009 Legislature adopting an 80% threshold for defining distance learning, as well as subsequent changes to data element definitions.  A significant number of courses and students can be expected to shift from the distance education category into the hybrid course category.   More recent legislative changes in tuition and fee policies will require that the definitions and data reporting structure be revisited, as universities seek approval for market-rate tuition.
A survey of the state universities conducted in February 2010 found 60 baccalaureate degree programs, 136 graduate degree programs, and 154 college-credit certificate programs that could be completed either fully or primarily online.  The majority of these programs were not created initially as distinctly different programs, but rather they were developed from an inventory of online courses that were built out over time.  Students enrolled in such programs typically enroll in both classroom and online courses as they work towards their degree.   At this time, for most programs, it is not possible to determine from SUS data how many degrees are actually earned through distance education.  A small number of degree programs were developed to be offered only through distance education.
The Florida Legislature funds the Florida Distance Learning Consortium to assist the State University System and Florida College System by providing opportunities for collaboration, resource sharing, and achieving economies of scale in procurement of instructional technology resources.  Various Board of Governors members have expressed interest in developing a System-level strategy for leveraging this significant resource, as well as the resources that exist at each university.   
At this meeting, the Chair of the Academic and Student Affairs Committee will discuss plans for a workshop to be held in January 2011 on the topic of E-Learning.  Members will be asked to voice specific questions they have on the issue and to help identify specific information they might need to guide their decision making in the coming year regarding System policies and initiatives associated with E-Learning. 
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